
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

  
(By email) 

 
Our Ref: MGLA020620-3395 

 
19 June 2020 

 
 
 
Dear   
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 1 June 2020.  Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
You asked for: 
 

I am requesting information regarding the Work and Health Programme under the 
Freedom of Information Act. 
 
1. For each month from November 2017 to August 2018, please state: 
a) the 'performance offer' for the each of the four London contracts, for each month, 
provided as a raw number or as a percentage of the monthly cohort 
b) whether the contractor for each contract, in each month, received 'price acceleration' 
payments for that month's cohort  
2. For each of the four London Work and Health Programme contracts, please state how 
much money has been paid to date to the contractor in 'delivery fees', and how much 
has been paid in 'outcome payments'. 
In this request, 'performance offer'  and 'price acceleration' are as described in 
paragraphs 19-22 in this document: 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachm
ent_data/file/823529/whp-provider-guidance-chapter-13.pdf 

 
Our response to your request is as follows: 
 
The GLA does not hold the information within scope of your request.  
 
With regards to the Work and Health Programme in London, the GLA’s European Programmes 
Management Unit (on behalf of the Mayor) commit the European Social Fund monies, and the 
other c.50% of the funding comes from DWP direct to the Sub-Regional Partnerships.  
 
The GLA does not have a contractual relationship with the organisations directly delivering the 
programme; this contractual relationship is held by the SRP lead boroughs (for work and health 
it is City of London, Redbridge, Croydon and Ealing).  
 



 
 

 

Although we are aware of performance, because we monitor and manage our contractual 
agreements with the SRPs, it would be them, and not GLA, who would hold the information 
requested in the FOI 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer  
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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